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May 22 

Council  

Byelection 
 

This May, we are seeking two individuals 

from our community to join our 

Municipal Council, contributing to our 

efforts to ensure a safe, enjoyable, and 

vibrant Warren Grove for generations to 

come. 

 

If you, or someone you know, would like 

to join us, or if you’d like to learn more, 

please feel free to reach out to us and 

ask.  Training and Orientation is 

provided, and your time is valued and 

appreciated. 

 

If you are interested, please contact us 

at: 

Communityofwarrengrove@gmail.com 

            Or  

call us at:  (902) 303-7700 – cell  

 

We welcome all applications received 

and encourage all people from our 

community to apply, regardless of 

background or demographics. 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook:  Rural 

Municipality of Warren Grove 

  Mayor’s Message 
 

Happy Spring neighbors and friends.   

 

As you have by now seen, we’re 

making some great progress on our 

Hall Grounds Project which is on track 

to be completed before our July 1st 

Celebration!  This outdoor activity area 

featuring Pickleball Courts, basketball 

net, new kids play structure, and a 

storage shed is a great addition to our 

Hall space for residents and families 

to take advantage of.   

 

Additionally, this spring we are going 

to be coordinating a Spring Hall 

Grounds Clean Up and we’re hoping 

many hands will make for light work.  

This will take place on May 11, 10 – 

2pm. 

 On the municipal business side of 

things, since our last newsletter, 

there have been some changes to 

our Council.  We saw two of our 

council members resign, as did 

our community’s CAO.  As a result, 

on May 22nd we’ll be holding a 

Byelection to elect two new 

members to Council – voting will 

be at the Community Hall. 

 

As a final reminder, and as we 

begin to move into warmer 

weather, we respectfully ask that 

when using the hall facilities and 

grounds, you care for and clean up 

when you’re complete.   

 

See you all on Canada Day! 

 

Mayor Laurie Turner  

    

 

Hall & Playground 

Rentals 
 

                 Resident   Public 

 

   ½ Day:  $ 35          $ 45 

                                         

Full Day:  $ 60          $ 75 
 

 

** rentals include:  use of chairs and 

tables, kitchen, and washroom 

facilities 

  

No Mow May 
A Sustainability Initiative  

 

Did you know that bees pollinate 
over 130 different agricultural 
crops in Canada and the US each 
year? 
 

Bee pollination accounts for $14 
billion annually in improved crop 
yield and quality. 
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R u r a l  M u n i c i p a l i t y  o f  

W a r r e n  G r o v e  
 

 

 

 
 On March 11, 2024, the province 

of PEI introduced a new service to 

streamline the permit process – 

an online permit application 

service for some property 

developments.  This service is 

applicable to build accessory 

structures like decks and sheds 

on your properties.  The benefit?  

Instant Approval.  

 

Outlined in the details, to qualify, 

decks must be less than 592 sq ft 

and less than 24” above the 

ground, and sheds are to less 

than 215 sq ft or less and not 

connected to power or water. 

 For those curious as to ‘why’ permits are to 

be purchased prior to constructing a deck or 

shed on your property, the simple answer is 

Your Safety. 

 

The province, and your municipality want to 

ensure that structures are planned, 

designed, and built in a safe and sound 

manner, compliant with island regulations 

and municipal bylaws. 

 

For more information, or to make inquiries 

about the process, please feel free to reach 

out to us at: 

 

Communityofwarrengrove@gmail.com   

New Permit 

Process 
 

 

Host Your Next Event  

in 

Warren Grove    
 

The Warren Grove Community Hall is 

one of the area’s best kept secrets for 

meetings, get-togethers, and not-for-

profits across the region.  With its 

convenient location to the capital and 

airport, our accessible hall offers tables 

and chairs, kitchen facilities, washroom, 

complimentary Wi-Fi, heat pump, and 

ample parking. 

 From birthday parties, craft fairs, 

training sessions, to offsite 

planning meetings, corporate 

retreats or a family reunion.   

 

We are proud to be hosting the 

local Girl Guides, Women’s 

Institute, Yoga, and Crokinole 

currently and you and your group 

could also utilize our space. 

 

For queries and bookings, please 

contact Rosemary: 

 

frsander74@outlook.com 

 

  

        
 

Upcoming Events 
 

2024 Council Meetings 

7pm at the Community Hall       

Everyone Welcome 

Jan  08            Jul   n/a 

Fed 12            Aug  n/a 

Mar 11            Sep  09 

Apr  17            Oct  14 

May 13           Nov  18 

Jun  10           Dec  09 

 

Canada Day Celebrations! 

July 1st  11am – 3pm 

BBQ, Soft Drinks 

Live Entertainment 

Fun and Games 

 

     

   

Women’s Institute 

 

Hosted on the first Monday of 

every month, the Women’s 

Institute meets in the Community 

Hall. 

 

If you are interested in joining this 

meaningful community based 

organization, please reach out to 

Faye Trowsdale (902) 566-2280 
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